
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

SHAG  RAG 
February 2007 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.



Shag Rag                  Burlington Shag Club 

     Incorporated 1985 
                               www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
        February 2007 

      From the Prez, 
I would like to start by saying thank you for the large turn out at our January 
Business Meeting and hope all of our business meetings and Friday nights at 
Master’s have that much enthusiasm and participation. 
Your new officers and committees are ready to go, so please check the website 
to contact committee chairs to see what you can do to make this a fun year for 
all! 
Steph and I went to Mid-winter in Myrtle Beach and had a ball.  It was 
great to see a lot of the BSC members attend and enjoy the 80-degree 
weather.  The first ACSC meeting was held and the minutes will be 
printed in the newsletter when we receive them.   The SOS President 
presented an ACSC/SOS shag club challenge.  They are hosting their first 
annual charity golf club classic in Southern Pines May 12-13 with 
proceeds going to the Hall of Fame Foundation.  Each club is encouraged 
to sponsor a hole of at least $100 and to enter member golfers in the 
event.  If you are interested, see the registration information included in 
this newsletter. 
I hope everyone attended the Re-up Party on January 27th at Master’s and 
renewed your membership for 2007.  Thanks to Carol Pettigrew for making all 
of the necessary arrangements; you did a great job!  If you were unable to 
attend, be sure to contact Secretary Michelle Thomas prior February 28th to pay 
your dues for the year. 
The winter workshop in Charleston, SC is here – February 22-25.  Our club 
will be hosting the hospitality room on Saturday from 3:00 – 5:00.  If you are 
planning to attend the workshop, please come to the hospitality room to 
represent BSC.  If you have not registered, you can get all the information on 
the website.  Hope to see you all there! 
For all of you bowlers out there, the club will be holding a bowling tournament 
for members on March 31.  First place winners will receive $200, second place 
$100.  The cost will be $10 per person.   See Jesse Justice or Denise Upchurch  

 
 
                             

  
 
 
               
 
  
  
   
                                 
                        
     
        

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
to sign-up. 
We will be entering our float in the SOS Parade in April.  
Brenda Smith and Pam McHone are heading up this committee 
and will need your help scheming, planning and building.  
Please be ready to roll your sleeves up and join in the fun. 
Please visit the website for more information on our upcoming 
events, keeping you  informed and involved. 
See you Friday - keep on Shagging! 

Jim West 

jswest@mebtel.net 
Minutes of the January Business Meeting – January 19, 2007 

                      Submitted by Michelle Thomas 
Attendees: 

1. Jim opened the meeting by thanking all the members for their support and 
asking if we had any new members in attendance.  New members in 
attendance were Rich & Tammy Rohrer and Jondeen Terry.  Jim introduced 
the other 2007 officers – Judy Satterfield-Vice President, Michelle Thomas–
Secretary and David Satterfield–Treasurer.  Committee Chairs were 
introduced and listed as follows: 

a. Entertainment Committee – Stephanie West 
b. DJ Committee – Kim Caldwell 
c. Newsletter – Sheila Walker 
d. Hall Of  Fame – Ronnie Gregory 
e. Phone Tree & Webmaster – Mary Gregory 
f. Membership – Carol Pettigrew 
g. 50/50 – Steve McHone 
h. Float – Brenda Smith & Pam McHone 
i. Yard Sale – Tracy Keel & Bobbie McLamb 
j. Fun Monday – June Graham 
k. Golf Tournament – Chuck Upchurch & Clint Sharpe 
l. Sunshine Remembrance – Louise Flanigan 
m. Nomination – Bob Maccia 

 

Michelle Thomas Mary Ann Lynch Zeke McFayden Rich Rohrer 
Evelyn Turner Jimmy Lynch Billie McFayden Tammy Rohrer 
Peg Hansen Louise Flanigan David 

Satterfield 
David Tuttle 

Ed Smith Jonnie Ellington Judy Satterfield Polly Tuttle 
Patti Smith Rick Wolfe Chuck 

Upchurch 
Penny Simmons 

Peggy Childress Debbie Wolfe Denise 
Upchurch 

Brian Johnson 

Carol Pettigrew Betty Honeycutt Angie Sharpe Brenda Smith 
Steve Pettigrew Judy Smith Clint Sharpe Kent Bradsher 
Mary Gregory Stephanie West June Graham Bob Bason 
Ronnie Gregory Jim West Randy Graham Sharon Bason 
Butch Dowd Pam Hord Sissy Tillman Jondeen Terry 
Judy Lindley Charles Lindley Jesse Justice Kim Caldwell 
Ed Willis Marjorie 

Throckmorton 
Jerry Dillard Stephen Stearns 

Aileen Tye    



 
This information is also posted on the website under “Org Chart and Forms”.  
Email addresses for all these people can be found by clicking on their names. 

2. Secretary’s report –Minutes from the November business meeting was posted by 
Evelyn in the December newsletter.  This report was approved as published.  Current 
membership 239 members, with current renewals for 2007 at 92. 

3. David Satterfield distributed and read the treasury report as of December 31st, 2006 – 
with an ending balance of $11,847.73. 

4. Re-Up Party – Carol Pettigrew reported that the Re-Up Party would be January 27th, 8 
PM – 12 PM.  Theme for the party is SPORTS.  Please come dressed in your favorite 
sports attire.  Party will be held at Masters.  Carol contacted Bogey’s, 3-Thirty-3 
Sports Bar and Masters.  Bogey’s and 3-Thirty-3 declined to host the party.  DJ will 
be Hugh Walker who volunteered his time.  Each member will be given 2 tickets for 
beer, wine or choice of a designated mix drink or soft drink.  Cut off time for 
redeeming tickets will be 9 PM.  There will be a 50/50 and door prizes will be 
awarded as well.   

5. Shagging At The Mall – will be held on February 2nd, 6 PM – 8 PM.  David Tuttle 
has volunteered to serve as DJ.  Jim asked all members to come out and dance and 
raise awareness for MOW and show the people of Alamance County what this club is 
all about. 

6. Meals On Wheels – Ronnie Gregory reported that many members still had not 
purchased their tickets.  They are now at the $25 price.  All tickets not sold and any 
money collected must be turned in to Ronnie by Friday, February 9th.  Tickets sold 
the day of MOW – February 10th will be sold for $30 each.  As a reminder Coastline 
will be playing and the committees are working on lots of new ideas for this event.  
Committee chairs are Brenda Smith – Decorations, Denise Upchurch – Corporate 
Sponsors, Angie Sharpe – Silent Auction.  These chairs need volunteers, please see 
them if you are available and interested in helping out.   

a. Silent Auction – Angie reported that lots of great items are being donated.  
She asked that she be contacted so she can have all the donations prior to the 
day of MOW.  If that’s not possible please bring your donations to the Duke 
Carolina Room at the Ramada. Angie also asked that members please consider 
a donation (i.e., unwanted items, baked goods, gift certificates) 

b. Decoration/Theme – Brenda announced this year’s MOW will have the theme 
of STARS.  A new addition to this year’s event is Dancing with the Stars.  
Brenda is planning to have members dress up as a Star.  Guests checking in 
will be given dance cards and be asked to fill their dance cards by dancing 
with a “star”.  Dance cards will be entered in a in a drawing for a prize 
sometime during the evening.  Please see Brenda if you are interested in 
participating. 

c. Door Duty  – please see Jonnie Ellington to volunteer to work the doors in 30-
minute shifts during the evening from 6 PM to 10 PM.  Two people per door 
are need for these shifts. 

d. Hospitality Room – Ronnie announced for the -first time ever Meals on 
Wheels will be hosts of a hospitality room for shag club members from 6 PM 
– 8 PM.  Soft drinks and light snacks will be served in Room 212. 

e. Jim West reported that there would be a beach buddy to raffle off during 
Meals on Wheels.  Tickets will be available next week.  Proceeds from this 
raffle go into our club. 

7. 2007 SOS Parade – Brenda asked the club if they would like to compete in this year’s parade.  
Motion was made, seconded and the vote unanimously passed to participate.  Brenda asked if 
the club would provide $700 for the float as we did in 2006 as well as solicit sponsors.  Vote 
passed as well.      
 

                        
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  Contact the 
newsletter editor, or one of the club officers and we will be happy to set up 
whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 336-227-8029, 
Pres: Jim West 919-563-9269,V-P: Judy Satterfield 336-584-6629 
Sec.: Michelle Thomas 919-563-3808, Trea.: David Satterfield 336-584-6629, 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

                              
                    
              Chad Caldwell-George & Kay Dedrick 
Rhonda Ayers-Connie Barham-Kathy & Dwight Cotton  
     Peter Breth-Mary Fletcher-Chris & Julie Haughton 
 

Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the 
Association.  We hope that you will join in and become a very 
active in your new club and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to 

the best Shag Club around. 
 

Door Duty Chart for Meals on Wheels 
 

Many thanks to all the BSC members who have graciously volunteered their time to help 
with the doors for MOWS.  This is a team effort and you have made my part easy by 
helping.  

  

Looking forward to a great evening with you all! 
Jonnie Ellington 
 

2/10/2007 Meals On Wheels 
Time Front Door Duty 

6:00-6:30 Peggy Childress     &     Betty Honeycutt 
6:30-7:00 Randy     &     June Graham 
7:00-7:30 Rick     & Debbie Wolfe 
7:30-8:00 Michelle     &     Kim Caldwell 
8:00-8:30 Butch Dowd    &     Pam Hord     
8:30-9:00 Peggy Childress     &     Aileen Tye 
9:00 - 9:30 Brian Johnson     &     Penny Simmons 

9:30 - 10:00 David     &     Bridgete Robertson 
10:00 – 11:00 Phyllis Godwin    &    Cheryl Danielson 
11:00 – 11:30 Charlie Gregory  
11:30 – 12:00 Mary Gregory 

Time Back Door Duty 
6:00-6:30 Polly Tuttle     &     Diane Hill 
6:30-7:00 Jondee Terry     &     Jonnie Ellington 
7:00-7:30 Sissy Tillman     &     Steve Williamson 
7:30-8:00 Steve     &     Carol Pettigrew 
8:00-8:30 Patti Smith     &     Ellen Dodson 
8:30-9:00 Stephen Stearns     &     Carl Hansen 
9:00 - 9:30 Rick     &     Donna Campbell 

9:30 - 10:00 Jim Parker     &     Rhonda Webster 
10:00 – 11:00 Colon Bradsher     &    Sheila Bradsher 
11:00 – 11:30 Martha Shoffner 
11:30 – 12:00 Ronnie Gregory 

 
 

 
8. Eden’s Mardi Gras Party will be held on March 10th. 
9. SOS cards - Michelle reported that applications for 2007 SOS cards would 

be available at the Re-Up party or by contacting her.  Forms along with the 
money will be mailed out about once a month for anyone interested in 
taking advantage of the $30 price.  

10. Sunshine News – Please email Louise Flanigan of any sicknesses and 
illnesses.  lflanigan@bellsouth.net. 

11. Bowling Night – Jesse Justice reported that the club would host another 
bowling event.  Several dates were reported and the club voted on the 
evening of March 31st.  Members only on teams.  3 games for $10 and then 
a roll off game to determine 1st & 2nd Place.  Jesse asked if club wanted to 
provide money for prizes.  Motion was made and seconded for club to 
provide $300 in prize money ($200 – 1st place team, $100 – 2nd place team).  
This motion was voted on and approved. 

12. Cruise – Pam McHone asked Jim to present her research thus far for a BSC 
cruise sometime around New Years 2008.  Carnival Cruise Lines – 4 night 
cruise to the Bahamas, Dec 30, 2007 the cost is about $676 outside cabin, 
$595 inside cabin.  Prices are per person.  Prices for one week later, 
(January 6th, 2008) the price for outside cabin (per person) drops to $371.  
Inside cabin $350.  Please let Pam know if you are interested and what date 
you prefer.  Depending on participation group rates/incentives may be 
negotiated as well. 

13. Brenda Smith reported almost 300 items were donated to Loaves and Fishes 
as a result of the Christmas Party Food Drive.  In addition BSC was able to 
help six families this year for Christmas Cheer.  Thanks to all that helped 
and donated. 

14. Evelyn Turner asked if BSC would sponsor a hospitality event at the 
Winter Workshop.  Ronnie reported it was in the early stages of planning 
and the club would provide $300 for the event.  It will be held from 3 PM – 
5 PM on Saturday, February 24th.  Currently we have about 35 members 
attending this workshop.  More details will be made available before the 
workshop. 

15. David Satterfield was the lucky winner of the 50/50 in the amount of $84. 
16. Evelyn Turned asked if anyone had a report on the Tammy Allen 

fundraiser.  Several members reported about $1300 was raised for Tammy. 
17. Meeting was adjourned.  
18. Next meeting Friday, February 16th. 

 

 

                                      

                    February 16, 2007 
                           8:00 PM  
                        Ramada Inn 
 



            
 Current Membership    !!!! 
                                       239 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

If you have anything to be placed in the newsletter, please email it to me at 
walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and I will put as much as space will allow in the “Shag 
Rag”.  Remember that we must keep all entries on the up and up.  Nothing 
negative will be published.  All entries will be reviewed and when in question, the 
Club President will decide on publishing the entry.  If your entry is not printed, 
please contact the Club President for explanations.  
The only thing that I ask is that the items you submit would be typed verses hand 
written.  I know at time this can not be helped, but it will make the development of 
the newsletter go a little quicker. 
If you do not receive a newsletter, please call me and leave a message at 227-8029, or 
email me at, walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and I will send you one as soon as possible.  I 
can only send letters to the addresses provided to me, so if your address is not correct it 
is your responsibility to get the corrections to the club secretary and she will forward 
them to me.  This will insure that you do receive your newsletter as well as helping to 
keep the club records up to date and correct.  We need everyone’s help in doing this.  
Please do not leave it up to the officers and committee chairs alone, remember, we are 
a team and it takes team effort to make things happen. 
Sheila Walker, 
“Shag Rag” Editor 
walkerhugh@bellsouth.net  
336-227-8029 
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December 31, 2006 Treasury Report 

Balance on 11/17/2006 =  13,845.56 

+ Total Deposits Made: 3,927.71 

- Total Expenses 6,478.24 

= Balance on 12/31/2006 $11,295.03 
Name  Name 

4 Mike Gumula 3 Jonnie Ellington 
4 Pat Gumula 3 Ann Bare 
4 Rick Wolfe 4 Mark Craven 
6 Dawn Layman 6 Vic Gillespie 
6 Karen Overman 11 Cookie Fogleman 
8 Bob White 11 Steve Pettigrew 

10 Randi Wilder 11 David Satterfield 
11 Laura Bostic 13 Kim Caldwell 
11 Mary Fogleman 15 Ray Jolly 

11 Ron Wilkerson 16 Deborah 
Scardaccione 

12 Kent Bradsher 20 Peg Hansen 
15 Frankie Johnson 21 Mary Gregory 
16 Ron Jefferies 26 Rhonda Webster 
19 David Oakley #2 27 Brian Johnson 
19 Dianne Hill 28 Fran Bonkowski   
21 Sharon Cooper 30  Carl Hansen   
23 Jim West 31  Larry Hursey 
24 Dwight Barnett   
25 Betsy Rich   



 

 
 
 

 

 
• Larry Hursey’s wife will had surgery in January. 
• Ronnie Gregory is doing better. 
• Denise Upchurch is doing better. 
• Jackie Hallaman is still having some health problems. 
• Butch Dowd recently had surgery. 
• Lorna Shively is doing better. 
• David Satterfield is doing better. 
• Donnie Boone is doing much better. 
• Tammy Allen is doing better. 
• Mary Ann Lynch’s mother is in the hospital. 
• Ron Wilkerson is home recovering from a broken knee cap. 
• Bob Basin is having health problems. 
• Carol Pettigrew’s sister is having surgery. 
• Sheila Walker is recovering from a broken toe. 

 
 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Louise Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
 
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 
336-227-0902. 
 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 
 
 

 
    

  

       Sunshine News! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Your membership runs out at the end of this month if you have not renewed.  So, if 
you haven’t, get with it!!!  Send that renewal on in so you can continue to receive the 

monthly newsletter and keep up with what is going on.



 
 February 2, 2007 
Shagging at the Burlington Square Mall for Meals On Wheels from 
6:00pm to 8:00pm.............Please come and participate.........DJ is David 
“Loose Shoes” Tuttle    
February 2, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rick "Biggun" Turner 
February 9, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night and MOW Pre-Party" at Master's in 
the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Jim Waye  
February 10, 2007 
Valentines Dance !!!!!!....The 14th Annual Benefit for Alamance County 
Meals on Wheels hosted by the Burlington Shag Club -- Starring the 
Coastline Band...........Awesome DJs - Judy Collins, David "Loose 
Shoes" Tuttle, and Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress......Line Dance Lessons 
by Hugh and Sheila Walker 8:00 - 8:45.......Tickets available, Dance 
Only for $25/person....$30/person at the Door.......Dinner/Dane Tickets 
are on sale in Advance only for $45/ person....Come and bring your Sw 
eetheart.......All proceeds goes to Meals on Wheels......  
February 16, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's 
in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is is Rockin' Ron Russ   
February 23, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Hugh "The Dancin' Man" Walker  
February 23 - 25, 2007 
ACSC/SOS Winter Workshop hosted by the Islander Shag 
Club.....Party to be located at the Omar Shrine Center, Patriot's Point. 
Mt. Pleasant, SC..."Doin' The Charleston"....For More Info Call Nancy 
Strother at 843-762-0850 or Michael Burnett at 843-475-8964........   
March 2, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Buddy Poole  
March 9, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "The Southern Gentleman" Bobby 
Snyder  
March 16, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Danny Kimrey  
March 23, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David Tuttle  
 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
If You Missed The Re-Up Party, You Missed It All!!! 
 
 
The Re-Up party was one of the best that I have ever attended!!!  
There were fans from all areas.  We had UNC, NCS, DUKE, we had 
NAS CAR fans, area high schools represented, ACC Tournament 
tees in attendance, but the big slate of fans were those who eat, drink, 
work, sleep, party, and most of all support our love for this music 
and our dance, the SHAGGERS!!!!  Without you and the best club in 
the association, the re-up party would have not been one of the best 
in our club’s history, and I for one would like to thank you for 
allowing me to play our music in our home club for this special 
event.  I enjoyed everyone coming by the DJ table to say hello, or to 
make their request.  I know that I may have missed a request or two, 
but I try to play what you ask for and more.  If I missed your song 
this time, I will try to make sure that you do get to hear your request 
the next time.  Thank you Carol and all of her crew who worked so 
hard to pull this night together, from the door duty, taking 
memberships, old and new, to monitoring the tickets for the “Tea 
Party”, to pulling together the door prizes.  You all did a great job 
and should be proud. 
I was so pleased to see members from the “old days” in attendance as 
well as very proud that we had so many new members in attendance 
and joining that night on the spot.  Boy, they don’t know what they 
are in for do they???  As it was said during SOS, Burlington Shag 
Club is on top of things and they know how to make things happen, 
and I for one am proud to be associated with all of you.  Personally, I 
think we have them all running scared!!!  Don’t You????  I can’t 
wait to see what we do this next year, I know that there will be other 
clubs “Gunnin For Burlington” but I know that we as a team can and 
will hold our own.  If the re-up party is any indication of what is to 
come this year, everyone better hold on to their socks, oh that’s right 
shaggers don’t wear socks, oh well hold on to what ever you can 
because it is going to be a great ride. 
 
Thanks again, 
 
Hugh “The Dancin Man” Walker 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2007 SOS / HOFF CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC 
THE ACSC/SOS Shag Club Challenge 

Foxfire Country Club 
Southern Pines, NC. 

May 12-13, 2007 

On Saturday, May12th, and Sunday, May 13th SOS and the Hall of 
Fame Foundation will host our first annual Club Challenge in 
Southern Pines at the Foxfire Country Club. All net proceeds from 
the tournament will go to the Hall of Fame Foundation. These funds 
provide emergency financial aid to shaggers…and anyone of any age 
and circumstance. 

 In order for this tournament to be financially successful, we need 
your help. We are asking each shag club in the ACSC to become a 
Hole sponsor at a fee of at least $100.00, and to send your member 
golfers to play in this event.  

 Each Hole Sponsor will be acknowledged with an appropriate sign at 
the East and West  course's each day of play. 

 The team drawing will be held on Friday evening, May 11th at 
8:00pm in the club room of Foxfire Resort and Golf Club. We will 
hold a Half and Half drawing at that time. 

 Any help that you can give us to reach our goal will benefit the Hall 
of Fame Foundation. Thank you in advance for your very important 
support. 

 Your financial donation is tax deductible.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Twister’s Shag Club presents A:  Valentine’s Day Party 

On Friday, February 9th.  
At the Vavana Social Clubin Cornelius, NC 

For more information go to www.goshagging.com. 
 

 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
                                                                                              



 
 

 
 

Mid-Winters 
 
 
Although I did not get to attend, I have been told that Midwinters 
was a great success again this year.  I understand that Burlington 
was well represented as always.  The meeting went well with a 
lot of information being given out and learned, which will be 
shared in an up coming issue of the “Shag Rag” once the minutes 
have been received.  If you were not able to attend, I am sure that 
you, as I, missed the opportunity to share yet another wonderful 
weekend with fellow shag club members as well as sister club 
members.  Maybe next year we all can attend together. 
 
Sheila Walker, 
Editor 
 
 
 
There are several events coming up in the very near future.  
Please check the events calendar on the web site or in this 
newsletter to keep you up to date on what and when things are 
happening. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                   
 

March 31, 2007.  See Jesse Justice or Denise Upchurch to join in. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

By-Laws Meeting 
 

The next By-Laws meeting will be scheduled soon.  
With some success, this will be the last meeting prior 
to presenting to the entire membership.  The 
committee has worked very hard on this project and 
we feel that the newly revised By-Laws will help to 
continue to move our club into the future with the 
guidance needed to Promote and Preserve Shag 
Dancing and Beach Music as it should be. 
 
Sheila Walker, 
Committee Chair 

                     
 
 



 
 

 
 


